



Lancaster University Archery Club

Executive Committee Meeting Minutes

Date-11th March 2022

Time – 6:00pm

Type of Meeting: Week 18

Chair: Alex Gaffney

Location: Furness

Invitees: Jesse Phillips (JP), Sean Maclver (SM), Charlotte Brocksom (CB), Killian Higgins (KH), Alex Gaffney (AG), Laura Zmudzinska (LZ), Adam Pettigrew (AP), Anna Ferguson (AF), Daniel Hudson (DH), Jamie Walker (JW), Liam Wylie (LW), Lucy Clarke (LC), Sky Beardmore (SB), Thea Moores (TM)

Members Present: Jesse Phillips, Sean Maclver, Charlotte Brocksom, Killian Higgins, Alex Gaffney, Laura Zmudzinska, Adam Pettigrew, Anna Ferguson, Daniel Hudson, Jamie Walker, Liam Wylie, Lucy Clarke, Sky Beardmore, Thea Moores

Agenda:

- Officers Reports
- Handover
- Equipment
- Competitions
- Beginners Tonight
- Safety
- Roses
- Coaching Training

Motion:

Officers Reports

- AG – been emailed by LUSU about a change in constitution – new president and captain need to go – in addition up to 5 people total can attend
- AF – next social hoping to be bowling and looking into going a D&D social



- AP – uploaded posts to discord and Instagram – looking to changes in discord settings – training updates have a new channel
- SM – new cheque book in – paid for AGM biscuits – nearly sorted hoodies – want to get online banking sorted soon
- CB – AGM minutes written and just need editing
- LZ – thinking about how to improve safety in sessions – will organise the cages with new exec tonight
- JP – went to LAA on Sunday – did 1-2-1 coaching on Monday with some seniors – finalised beginners' course for this week, have been accelerating in comparison to usual as they've been getting along well

Handover

- Old exec and new exec need to organise a meeting to go through handover
- Have until Roses as that's the official handover date

Equipment

- Have a list of new equip which needs buying – will get SB to help out

Competitions

- The new exec will be running the NEUAL Outdoors we're hosting 8th May – week after Roses – must include this in captain handover
- Need to sort out transport for BUCS Finals – next weekend – still need to hear back from Ed

Beginners Tonight

- Accepting seniors to help
- The plan is on the google drive – all about the mental aspect of sport
- Suggest experienced archers shoot mixed with beginners in today's shoot to help assist if they need help.

Safety

- LZ planning to reiterate and explain all the rules – need to make sure everyone's shooting safely – if people not taking it seriously will ask people to stop shooting
- Trying to get everyone involved

Roses

- Not heard back from the York Archery President yet



- Need a few people to look at the Bosses in storage – might need more than the six in the shed
- JP and KH to sort some of the stuff out tonight
- Senior team 4 points – novice team 4 – Male and Female 1 point each
- AG will range captain and judge
- Need to book field and arrange Roses Boot camp

Coaching Training

- Is the club willing to fund training of new coaches? – willing to subsidise or pay depending on the number of people wanting to do it – price per person is £250
- Scouts sometimes run coaching courses – will be cheaper than AGB courses – might not need to be a member of scouts to take part

Meeting adjourned – 6:38pm